Printer-Friendly Version (requires Adobe Reader to views)	rinter-Friendly Versic	n (requires Ac	dobe Reader	to view
-----------------------------------------------------------	------------------------	----------------	-------------	---------



June 8, 2007 Volume 11, Number 23• Indianapolis, Indiana

<u>IUSM Home</u> • <u>Office of Public & Media Relations</u> • <u>Scope Archives</u>

- Doctor Camp 2007 is today
- Graduate fellowships to support translational research
- Textbook orders needed at Barnes & Noble
- Showcase your research at the IHIF
- Australian expert in pediatric epidemiology and bioethics to speak
- IUSM faculty to speak at Life Sciences Lunch Series
- Free PubMed classes
- Annual Reviews archive now available
- RCCI Newsletter available online
- Volunteers, fliers needed for minority health fair
- Irwin Award deadline July 23
- This week on Sound Medicine
- Continuing Medical Education at your fingertips
- Scientific Calendar online
- *Scope* submission guidelines

Doctor Camp 2007 is today

The IUSM Office of Medical Service-Learning (OMSL) is conducting the 8th annual Doctor Camp today, June 8, from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. at the Daly Center. IUSM student volunteers will host more than 20 minority middle school youth from various metropolitan area schools.

During Doctor Camp, medical students conduct hands-on sessions and serve as "camp counselors" for the youth as they learn about science and various aspects of medicine including anatomy, radiology and CPR. Patricia Treadwell, MD, associate OMSL director, opened the day by discussing careers in medicine with the middle school students.

Doctor Camp is co-sponsored by the Christamore House Community Center, an OMSL partner agency located in the Haughville neighborhood. This year Doctor Camp is chaired by Zach Tempel,MS2, Aparna Raj, MS3, and Emily Keller, MS3. The Office of Medical Service-Learning, directed by Patricia Keener, MD, and Dr. Treadwell promotes a lifelong commitment to community service through innovative service-learning experiences. Visit www.iu.edu/~omsl for more information.

BACK TO TOP

Five fellowships are available for the 2007-2008 academic year to support Ph.D. students in the basic biomedical sciences who are working in translational research. Students interested in applying should contact their graduate program director or the Graduate Division in MS 207 for application materials.

BACK TO TOP

Textbook orders needed at Barnes & Noble

Beginning July 1, Barnes & Noble College Booksellers will be the distributor for IUPUI textbooks. To facilitate the process of switching vendors, the Chancellor's Office has requested that faculty, directors and department chairs consider it a priority to place textbook orders as soon as possible.

For additional information, contact Marty Van Dyke at 278-9778.

BACK TO TOP

Showcase your research at the IHIF

The Indiana Health Industry Forum (IHIF) will again host a poster session and contest at its sixth annual health and life sciences industry conference, Innovention 2007, June 25-26.

The posters will give IUSM faculty the opportunity to present information about their research and programs to an expected 600 health and life sciences professionals and business leaders from across Indiana – and possibly win a \$500 cash prize.

Those planning to present posters at Innovention should notify Eric Schoch in the Office of Public and Media Relations, at 274-8205 or eschoch@iupui.edu, not later than the end of the day **Friday**, **June 8**, that they will have a poster at the conference,.

The poster session will be in the Sagamore Ballroom at the Indiana Convention Center.

Instructions for Poster Presenters:

- The space available for each poster is **4 ft wide x 4 ft high**. Do not exceed that size or your poster will not be fully readable.
- All posters will be mounted on the poster boards using pins. Pins will be provided.
- Please include a title for the poster.
- Next to the title, place a small photo of the presenter so that he/she can be identified by delegates.
- Please indicate the source of any funding for the study on the poster.
- Poster may be put up anytime from noon to 5 p.m. on June 25. All posters must be displayed by 5 p.m. on June 25.
- Posters will be available for viewing from 6 p.m. June 25 until noon June 26. Presenters are not required to attend the entire event.
- Posters may be taken down starting at noon on June 26.
- Presenters may attend the conference at a discounted student rate of \$75.

The poster contest will have two categories – non-profit organization and for-profit organization. The winning poster presenters in each category will be announced during the luncheon on June 26 and awarded a cash prize of \$500.

Australian expert in pediatric epidemiology and bioethics to speak

Dr. Fiona Stanley, director of the Telethon Institute for Child Health Research in Perth, Western Australia, will be the first Audrey Pratt Visiting Lecturer in Pediatric Bioethics, and will be at IUSM June 13-15 to give lectures and meet with faculty and students.

Dr. Stanley is an internationally respected expert in pediatric epidemiology, health services research and ethics who was recognized as Australian of the Year in 2003 for her distinguished career. She is a guest of the IU Center for Bioethics and the Department of Pediatrics.

She will present pediatric grand rounds from 8 to 9 a.m. Wednesday, June 13, in the Riley Outpatient Center auditorium. Her topic is "Population Data, Ethics and Pediatric Care: How we can use population data to guide ethical decision making."

As part of the Center for Bioethics program in Predictive Health Ethics Research (PredictER), Dr. Stanley will lecture from 3 to 4 p.m. Thursday, June 14, in the Health Information and Translational Sciences Building, room 1110, on "Data for a Civil Society: How we can harmonize privacy and use population data for public good."

All lectures are free and open to the university community. For more information, contact Cathie McGlynn in the Center for Bioethics at cmcglynn@iupui.edu.

BACK TO TOP

IUSM faculty to speak at Life Sciences Lunch Series

IU School of Medicine representatives will be among those featured at the Life Science Lunch Series programs at Barnes & Thornburg in June and July.

The Tuesday, June 19, program will focus on life sciences in the Terre Haute area. Speakers will include:

- Mitchell Landess, manager of client programs at Rose-Hulman Ventures,
- Steve Witt, president of the Terre Haute Economic Development Corporation, who will provide an overview of life science companies in the Terre Haute region,
- Kevin Jenkins, director of quality operations for Pfizer Inc., who will provide profiles of two Terre Haute life science companies, and
- Representatives of the Rural Health Program, a joint effort of IU School of Medicine and Indiana State University.

The program will be held at Rose Hulman Ventures, 100 South Campus Dr., Terre Haute, as well as by video conference at Barnes & Thornburg offices in Indianapolis, South Bend, Fort Wayne, Chicago, Elkhart, Grand Rapids and Washington DC, and in cooperating facilities in Muncie, Purdue Research Park, Purdue University, Evansville, Bloomington, and Richmond. Attendees in Terre Haute will be invited to tour Rose-Hulman Ventures following the program.

On Tuesday, July 17, a program on cancer will feature Rudolph M. Navari, MD, PhD., assistant dean and director of IUSM - South Bend and director of the Notre Dame Cancer Center and Mark R. Kelley,

PhD, associate director for basic research at the IU Melvin and Bren Simon Cancer Center, and other speakers to be announced.

Both programs will begin with lunch from 11:30 to noon. Box lunches are provided at Barnes & Thornburg offices, or attendees can bring their own. The presentations are from noon to 1 p.m.

The programs are free but registration is requested so that the correct number of lunches can be ordered. To register, and to submit questions in advance, go to http://www.btlaw.com/Event.asp?Event_ID=627 or call 317-231-7356.

A map and directions to Rose Hulman Ventures is available at http://www.rhventures.org/contact-map.htm.

The lunch series is sponsored by the Indiana Health Industry Forum and Barnes & Thornburg LLP.

BACK TO TOP

Free PubMed classes

The National Library of Medicine National Training Center is offering PubMed hands-on classes at Ruth Lilly Medical Library, room 318, Thursday, June 21, from 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. The training is free.

Register for the class at NLM Training Registration (<u>nnlm.gov/ntcc/classes/register.html</u>). Contact Peggy Richwine at 274-2292, or <u>mrichwin@iupui.edu</u> for further information.

BACK TO TOP

Annual Reviews archive now available

A new online resource is now available for the campus. In addition to a number of current Annual Reviews subscriptions, the campus libraries also have access to the complete back volume (archival) collection, with the one-time cost paid by the University Library (SETIN liaison team) and the Medical Library. The current Annual Review volumes can be useful to campus students and researchers, and for in-depth questions, the back volumes resource can document the history and development of a topic or concept. The current (online) campus Annual Review subscriptions can be found at arjournals.annualreviews.org/action/showJournals?type=subscribed. Annual Reviews is proud to publish authoritative, analytic reviews in 33 focused disciplines within the biomedical, physical, and social sciences. Annual Reviews publications are among the most highly cited in scientific literature.

The search interface to search the entire online collection, including the back volumes is <u>arjournals.annualreviews.org/search/advanced</u>. Immediate access to 875+ volumes, comprising over 20,000 critical and authoritative review articles from 1932 to 2002. Grayscale and color figures, charts, tables and cited literature - available via full-text searchable PDFs.

BACK TO TOP

RCCI Newsletter available online

The spring 2007 issue of the Relationship-Centered Care Initiative (RCCI) Newsletter is now online at meded.iusm.iu.edu/RCCI/RCCISpring2007Newsletter.pdf.

The RCCI Newsletter is a publication of the IUSM Relationship-Centered Care Initiative and is posted on the IUSM Medical Education and Curricular Affairs webpage. The current issue includes stories about the Gold Humanism Society, Creating Interdisciplinary Culture, and the Council of Elders Project. Suggestions for future articles are welcomed by the editors.

BACK TO TOP

Volunteers, fliers needed for minority health fair

Volunteers and educational material needed are need for the 2007 INShape Indiana Black and Minority Health Fair July 19 - 22.

Time slots for volunteers still are available. Also, the Clinical Research Outreach Office seeks educational material and study flyers for the booth at the health fair.

Volunteer and help to:

- Educate and increase awareness about clinical research
- Recruit for your studies

Give IUSM a presence at the Black & Minority Health Fair

- July 19th Focus: Seniors & People with Disabilities (Dept. of Neurology)
- July 20th Focus: Women's & Men's Health
- July 21st Focus: Children & Youth
- July 22nd Focus: Family

Contact Emily Hardwick at 278-2821 or ejhardwi@iupui.edu for additional information or to volunteer.

BACK TO TOP

Irwin Award deadline July 23

The 2007 Glenn W. Irwin, Jr., M.D. Experience Excellence Recognition Award will be presented to IUPUI employees who go "above and beyond the call of duty."

Nominations are open to any full-time IUPUI faculty or staff member who has worked for the university a minimum of 12 months. The awards will be presented at the IUPUI Chancellor's Employee Recognition Convocation Sept. 11.

The deadline for submitting nominations is 5 p.m. **Monday, July 23**. The nomination guidelines and other information can be found at

www.hra.iupui.edu/IrwinAward.asp. Supporting documentation and any questions regarding the process should be directed to mailto:hratrng@iupui.edu?subject=2006 Irwin Award Nomination.

This week on Sound Medicine

Tune in at 4 p.m. Sunday, June 10, to *Sound Medicine*, the weekly radio program co-produced by IUSM and WFYI Public Radio (90.1 FM) in Indianapolis. The program is hosted by Barb Lewis. Co-hosts for this week's program are Ora Pescovitz, MD, and David Crabb, MD. On July 1, *Sound Medicine* will begin airing at 2 p.m. Sundays on WFYI following *Car Talk*.

This week, *Sound Medicine* will explore the sudden reappearance of rickets, a bone weakening disease affecting children deficient in vitamin D. Contributing reporter Lonny Shavelson discovers the reason for the increase and why one Oakland, Calif. physician has treated 59 patients suffering from rickets.

A growing number of doctors across Indiana are prescribing donated human milk to help premature and sick infants gain weight. The Indiana Mothers Milk Bank supplies this milk to those who cannot nurse their children. In part 2 of her series, *Sound Medicine* reporter Sandy Roob will share what she learned about how the milk is donated, collected and cleaned before it is dispensed.

Thirty million Americans wear contacts, some of which receive Lasik eye surgery for permanent correction. For individuals with extreme nearsightedness, Lasik surgery is not an option. Francis Price, MD, an ophthalmologist and CEO of Price Vision Group, will discuss his most recent research project examining the option of an implantable lens to improve vision for those patients who do not qualify for the Lasik surgery.

Paul Winchester, M.D., professor of clinical pediatrics at IUSM, will discuss how a common pesticide caused a decrease in fertility in mice.

A heart murmur is an extra or unusual sound during a heartbeat that often can indicate a heart problem. Physicians traditionally have found it quite difficult to recognize that sound with a stethoscope. A Temple University School of Medicine study shows that listening to heart sounds on an iPod can help doctors better recognize heart murmurs. Michael Barrett, M.D., clinical associate professor of medicine and a cardiologist at Temple University School of Medicine and Hospital, is the author of the study and talks about how helpful the iPod training has become when listening for a heart murmur.

National Public Radio reporter Richard Knox reports on an approach to help middle-school students understand the consequences of listening to loud music on their iPods and the imminent danger of damage to the inner ear.

Archived editions of *Sound Medicine* as well as other helpful information can be found at http://www.soundmedicine.iu.edu/.

Sound Medicine is underwritten by the Lilly Research Clinic, Clarian Health, and IU Medical Group; Jeremy Shere's "Check-Up" is underwritten by IUPUI.

BACK TO TOP

Continuing Medical Education at your fingertips

Online registration and a list of grand rounds, conferences and courses are available on the Continuing Medical Education website at cme.medicine.iu.edu.

Scientific Calendar online

A comprehensive listing on IUSM seminars, lectures and Grand Rounds can be accessed at the new Scientific Calendar website. To place items on the Scientific Calendar, please forward them to Iona Sewell at imsewell@iupui.edu.

To access calendars and information prior to 2003, visit the old site at www.medlib.iupui.edu/calendar.

BACK TO TOP

Scope submission guidelines

Scope wants your news items.

The deadline for submission is 8:30 a.m. on Thursdays. *Scope* is published electronically and sent to faculty, staff, students, and residents.

There are three easy ways to submit story ideas or information to *Scope*:

- e-mail the information to mhardin@iupui.edu
- mail the information to Mary Hardin, Z-7, Ste. 306, IUPUI
- fax your information to (317) 278-8722

Contributions submitted by e-mail should be forwarded in 12 point, plain text format.

In the interest of accuracy, please do NOT use:

- acronyms
- abbreviations
- campus building codes (use full, proper name of building and include the room number)
- Dr. as a preface before names (designate MD or PhD)

To keep the electronic version of *Scope* as streamlined as possible, only seminars and lectures of general or multidisciplinary interest will be included.

BACK TO TOP

IUSM Home • Office of Public & Media Relations • Scope Archives